# 1Eye on the World

Jan. 14, 2023

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of Jan. 14, 2023.

# Compiled by Dave Havir

**Luke 21:34-36**—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take you stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).

• • • • •

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

# Which country has the largest population?

 An article by Jack Newman titled "India Will Overtake China and Have the World's

Largest Population Within Three Months; UN Predicts" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 11, 2023.

#### World food crisis

- A Reuters article by Sybille De La Hamaide titled "World Food Prices Hit Record High in 2022" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 6, 2023.
- An article by Richard Partington titled "Soaring Food and Energy Prices Could Persist

'For Next Two Years'" was posted at theguardian.com on Jan. 11, 2023.

# World Economic Forum (WEF) annual meeting

 Looking back to December 2022, an article by Staff titled "World Economic Forum

Annual Meeting (on January 16-20)" was posted at weforum.org on Dec. 28, 2022.

 An article by Jordan Schachtel titled "The Dossier [Publication] Acquires Confidential

Davos Attendees List" was posted at dossier.substack.com on Jan. 9, 2023.

- An article by Staff titled "World Economic Forum's Davos Set for 'Record Participation' as 52 Heads of State to Attend Globalist Summit" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 10, 2023.
- A Reuters article by Mark John titled "Environment Risks Dominate in 'Polycrisis' World; WEF Survey" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 11, 2023.

### WEF calls China "Role Model"

• Looking back to November 2022, an article by Kurt Zindulka titled "WEF's Klaus Schwab Says China Will Be a 'Role Model' in the 'Systemic Transformation' of the World" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 24, 2022.

# China, climate change, coal and oil

- Looking back to October 2021, an article by Philip Wany titled "China Tells Mines to
- Produce 'As Much Coal as Possible' " was posted at ctvnews.ca on Oct. 20, 2021.
- Looking back to April 2022, an article by John Hayward titled "World's Worst Polluter China Increases Coal Production by 300 Million Tons" was posted at breitbart.com on April 21, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by John Hayward titled "Report: World Coal Consumption Rising, China's Influence 'Unparalleled by Any Country' " was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 19, 2022.
- An article by Michael Lee titled "China Cuts Deal With Taliban to Extract Oil in Afghanistan" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 10, 2023.
- An article by Frances Martel titled "Philippines Supreme Court Declares China Oil Exploration Deal Unconstitutional [a 2005 Agreement Between Philippines, Vietnam and China That Would Have Allowed a Chinese Government Cooperation to Explore for Oil in Filipino Waters]" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 11, 2023.

# More fossil fuel reality

 An article by Staff titled "Invictus Energy [An Oil and Gas Company Focused on Sub-

Saharan Africa] Announces Mukuyu-1 and Sidetrack Final Well Results" was posted at nsenergybusiness.com on Jan. 3, 2023.

 An article by Richard Denniss titled "As Long as Australia Fails to Transition Away

From Fossil Fuels, Its Climate Policy Is Meaningless" was posted at theguardian.com on Jan. 10, 2023.

- An article by Staff titled "Norway Offers 47 New Offshore Production Licenses to 25 Oil
- Companies" was posted at nsenergybusiness.com on Jan. 11, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "TechnipFMC [England and Wales] Awarded Significant Subsea Contract by Wintershall Dea" was posted at nsenergybusiness.com on Jan. 11, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Flowserve to Support the Development of Aramco's [Saudi

Arabia] Landmark Jafurah Project" was posted at nsenergybusiness.com on Jan. 11, 2023.

# Other international climate change

- Looking back to September 2022, an article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "[Breitbart
- Editor] Alex Marlow: World Economic Forum Executive Chairman Klaus Schwab 'Groomed' Just Trudeau, 'Penetrated' Canadian Government' was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 18, 2022.
- An article by Anthony Murdoch titled "Trudeau Government Boasts Covid Lockdowns
- Helped Canada Hit 'Climate Change' Targets" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Jan. 6, 2023.
- An article by Jing Pan titled "The Energy Crisis May Force Drivers in the 'Best Country
- in the World' [Switzerland] to 'Think Twice' About Electric Vehicles [3 Factors: Shortened Store Operating Hours; Lowered Thermostats at Buildings; and Limited Private Use of Electric Cars to 'Absolutely Necessary Journeys']" was posted at moneywise.com on Jan. 8, 2023.

### Covid contrast-Israel and China

Looking back to December 2022, an article by Staff titled "Pandemic's End: Israel to

Downgrade Covid to Flu Status [on January 31]" was posted at jns.org (Jewish News Syndicate) on Dec. 28, 2022.

 An article by Jack Newman titled "President Xi Finally Admits the Mistakes of China's

Disastrous Zero Covid Policy as Huge Exit Wave of Infections 'Peaks' in Beijing After 250 Million People Were Infected Last Month" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 2, 2023.

#### XBB.1.5 covid variant

 An article by Eleanor Pringle titled "'Kraken' Covid Symptoms [XBB.1.5 Covid Variant

Was Dubbed 'Kraken' by a Canadian Biology Professor]: What to Know About the Strain Sweeping Through the U.S. and Now in at Least 28 Other Countries" was posted at fortune.com on Jan. 6, 2023.

 An article by Joe Davies titled "Are 'Kraken' Fears Overblown? Experts Say XBB.1.5

Variant Is Not Spreading as Quickly as Feared" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 9, 2023.

# CureVac vaccine

- Looking back to June 2021, an article by Jon Cohen titled "What Went Wrong With CureVac's Highly Anticipated New mRNA Vaccine for Covid-19?" was posted at science.org on June 18, 2021.
- A Reuters article by Pratik Jain titled "[Germany's] CureVac Says Covid Vaccine Produced Immune Response in Early-Stage Trial" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 6, 2023.

#### New covid vaccine in China

• A Reuters article by Casey Hall titled "Chinese-Made mRNA Vaccine [Specifically Designed to Target Omicron Variants] Starts Trial Production [Until Now, China Has Relied on 9 Domestically-Developed Covid Vaccines]" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 6, 2023.

#### **Current covid outlook in China**

 An article by Fan Wang titled "China Covid: Celebrity Deaths Spark Fears Over Death

Toll" was posted at bbc.com on Jan. 5, 2023.

 An article by Julia Musto titled "China Acts Against Covid Policy Critics, Suspends
 Social Media Accounts" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 7, 2023.

- An article titled "China Marks 'Chun Yun': Why Is It Called World's Largest Annual Migration? [Because 2 Billion People Are Expected to Migrate to Their Home Towns to Celebrate the Lunar New Year or Spring Festival]" was posted at hindustantimes.com on Jan. 7, 2023.
- A Reuters article by Casey Hall titled "China's 'Great Migration' [Chun Yun] Kicks
  Off
  Under Shadow of Covid [the First Since 2020 Without Domestic Travel Restrictions]"

Under Shadow of Covid [the First Since 2020 Without Domestic Travel Restrictions]" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 7, 2023.

- An article by Chloe Louise titled "China Ends Quarantine Requirements for Inbound Travelers as the Country Climbs Down From Hardline Zero-Covid Strategy–Despite Surge in Cases" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 8, 2023.
- A video and a Reuters article by Brenda Goh titled "Protesters Clash With Police at Covid Antigen Kit Maker Factory in China; Videos Show" were posted at reuters.com on Jan. 8, 2023.
- An article by Hannah McDonald titled "Almost 90% of People in One Covid-Battered Chinese Province [Henan Province] Have Now Caught Virus; Officials Claim as Nation Battles Cataclysmic Wave" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 9, 2023.

# **Businesses leaving China because of covid**

 An article by Cheng Ting-Fang titled "Dell Looks to Phase Out 'Made in China' Chips by
 2024" was posted at asia.nikkei.com on Jan. 5, 2023.

### Other international covid

- An article by Anthony Murdoch titled "Canadian Province [Alberta] Says No Way It's
   Returning to Masks and Lockdowns Due to New Covid Variant" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Jan. 6, 2023.
- An article by Jim Gomez and Aaron Favila titled "Filipino Catholics Hold Big Procession
   After Pandemic Eases" was posted at apnews.com on Jan. 7, 2023.

 An article by Judy Siegel-Itzkovich titled "Covid Can Change Male Immune Response to

Other Vaccines; Study" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 8, 2023.

A Reuters article by Napat Wesshasartar titled "Thailand U-Turns on Covid Vaccination

Rule for Visitors [Last Weekend Announcing the Need for Proof of Vaccination, Now Withdrawing the Rule]" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 9, 2023.

• An article by Joseph Mercola titled "Why Has Covid Spared Africa?" was posted at mercola.com on Jan. 12, 2023.

# International gender outlook

- An article by Jack Harrison titled "Argentina Becomes the World's Most Transgender
   Friendly Country" was posted at thetaskforce.org (National LGBTQ Task Force) on Jan. 7, 2023.
- An article by Tom Pyman titled "Bookbinder [Artist Laur Flom], 23, Removes JK Rowling's Name from Harry Potter Novels Amid Furore Over Author's 'Transphobia' and Replaces Them With New Covers" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 11, 2023.

# Russia-Ukraine war

- An article by Sophia Ankel titled "Russia Is Holding Back on Using Its Most Advanced Fighter Jets Over Ukraine Because It's Scared They'll Get Shot Down; UK Intel Says" was posted at businessinsider.com on Jan. 9, 2023.
- An article by Meghann Myers titled "Ukrainian Troops Heading to [Fort Still] Oklahoma for Patriot Missile Training" was posted at defensenews.com on Jan. 10, 2023.
- An article by Caitlin McFall titled "Russia Threatens to Seize Property From Businesses in Occupied Ukraine That Refuse to Use Ruble" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 10, 2023.
- An article by Sophia Ankel titled "Another Country Putin Thought Was His Friend [Armenia] Has Snubbed Russia by Refusing to Host Its Military for Routine Exercises" was posted at businessinsider.com on Jan. 11, 2023.
- An article by Charles R. Davis titled "Russia Demoted the 'Absolutely Ruthless' General
   [Sergei Surovikin] Who Has Been Leading the War in Ukraine Less Than 3 Months After

Promoting Him" was posted at businessinsider.com on Jan. 11, 2023.

An article by Will Stewart and David Averre titled "Russian President Presents First

Bravery Medals to Conscripted Convicts Pardoned for Their Violent Crimes After Serving Six Months in Ukraine" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 11, 2023.

 An article by Jack Newman titled "Putin Has a 'Squadron of Liquidators' Who Publicly

Execute Deserters and Those Who Fail to Advance Among 'Completely Insane' Ranks of Prisoner Conscripts; Captured Soldiers Reveal" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 11, 2023.

• An article by John Haltiwanger titled "Putin Is Fighting an 'Internal Power Struggle' to

Weaken Critics Amid Russia's Mounting Military Failures in Ukraine; War Experts Say" was posted at businessinsider.com on Jan. 12, 2023.

### Can U.S. continue to arm both itself and Ukraine?

 An article by Melissa Koenig titled "Navy Secretary Carlos Del Toro Is 'Concerned' That

Within the Next Six Months the U.S. Navy Won't Be Able to Arm Both Itself and Ukraine –Urging Contractors to Boost Production to Meet the Demand" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 11, 2023.

### Will Russia use nukes?

• An article by Staff titled "Russia May Use Nukes If It Thinks Ukraine Will Win; Ex-U.S.

General [Kevin Ryan]" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 11, 2023.

### Will Putin be removed?

• An article by Jack Newman titled "Putin 'Will Be Dead by October': Only Russian Politician to Vote Against Ukraine War Says Vladimir Will Be Killed Before His Birthday Due to Growing Concern Over Failed Invasion" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 11, 2023.

# Putin and Zelensky-both restrict freedom

 Looking back to July 2022, an article by Michele Novaga, Bruno Kaufman and Carlo

Pisani titled "Russia Has Passed '100 New Laws' Restricting Press Freedom" was posted at swissinfo.ch on July 4, 2022.

Looking back to December 2022, an article by Liam Cosgrove titled "There's No

### Such

Thing as Press Freedom in Zelensky's Dissent-Crushing Ukraine" was posted at thefederalist.com on Dec. 5, 2022.

 An article by Alex Bitter titled "Zelenskyy Just Signed a New Law That Could Allow the

Ukrainian Government to Block News Websites" was posted at businessinsider.com on Jan. 2, 2023.

 An article by Chris Tomlinson titled "European Federation of Journalists [Is] Concerned

by Ukraine Media Censorship Law" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 7, 2023.

### **Comments about Russia**

 An article by Tom Porter titled "Putin Wasted His Leverage Over Europe, Which No

Longer Relies on Russia for Gas; German Minister Says" was posted at businessinsider.com on Jan. 6, 2023.

An article by Mia Jankowicz titled "Former Russian President [Dmitry Medvedev]
 Calls

for Warships With Hypersonic Missiles to Be Stationed Near Washington, DC" was posted at businessinsider.com on Jan. 6, 2023.

#### **Comments about Russia and China**

- A Reuters article by Lidia Kelly titled "Russia and China Ready for Quick Travel Resumption; Tass Cites Chinese Envoy" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 10, 2023.
- A Reuters article by Guy Faulconbridge and Darya Korsunskaya titled "With a Sale of

Chinese Yuan, Russia Kicks Off 2023 Forex [Foreign Currency and Exchange] Intervention" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 11, 2023.

#### **Comments about China**

 An article by Peter Kasperoxicz titled "McCarthy, GOP, Dems Unite Behind New China

Committee: 'The Era of Trusting Communist China Is Over' "was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 10, 2023.

• An article by Chang Che, Claire Fu and Amy Chang Chien titled "As China Reopens,

Online Finger-Pointing Shows a Widening Gulf [With Citizens Polarized, Distrustful and Skeptical]" was posted at nytimes.com on Jan. 11, 2023.

 An article by Staff titled "UK and Japan Sign Major Defense Deal Amid Rising Concern

About Communist China" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 11, 2023.

• An article by Samuel Petrequin titled "EU-Member Sweden Locates Rare Earth Deposits,

[Potentially Reducing EU Dependence on China]" was posted at apnews.com on Jan. 12, 2023.

 An article by Jeff McDonald titled "China's Trade Surplus Swells to \$877.6 Billion as

Exports Grow" was posted at apnews.com on Jan. 13, 2023.

### **Comments about China and Taiwan**

- An article by James Holmes titled "Japan Matters If China Invades Taiwan [Because of the 7,000 Islands Under Japan's Jurisdiction]" was posted at 19fortyfive.com on Jan. 7, 2023.
- An article by Paul Best titled "Taiwan's Defense Ministry Says Dozens of Chinese Military Aircraft Entered Air Space Near Island" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 8, 2023.
- An article by James Callery titled "China Mounts Large-Scale Joint Strike Drills Around
   Taiwan, Sending 28 War Planes as Well as Naval Vessels to the Islands—Days After U.S. Navy Destroyer Went Through the Strait" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 9, 2023.
- An article by Blaise Malley titled "War With China Over Taiwan Won't End Well for Anyone" was posted at responsible statecraft.org on Jan. 10, 2023.

### **Comments about United Nations and Israel**

- An article by Isabel Debre titled "New Israeli Government Takes Steps to Penalize
- Palestinians [After UN Voted to Address Israel's 'Occupation' and 'Annexation']" was posted at apnews.com on Jan. 6, 2023.
- An article by Josef Federman titled "Israel Revokes Palestinian Foreign Minister's Travel

Permit Over UN Move [to Address Israel's 'Occupation' and 'Annexation']" was posted at apnews.com on Jan. 8, 2023.

A Reuters article by Ari Rabinovitch titled "Israel's Benl-Gvir Tells Police to

#### Remove

Palestinian Flags From Public Space [While the Law Does Not Automatically Outlaw Palestinian Flags, Police and Soldiers Have the Right to Remove Them in Cases Where They Deem There Is a Threat to Public Order]" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 8, 2023.

• An article by Staff titled "Ben-Gvir Has Israel Police Break Up East Jerusalem Parents'

Committee Meeting" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 8, 2023.

# **Comments about Israeli Security Minister visiting Temple Mount**

• An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "'A Show About Nothing': Israeli Envoy Derides UN Emergency Meeting on Minister's Temple Mount Visit" was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 6, 2023.

#### Comments about reforms in Israel

- An article by Isabel Debre and Josef Federman titled "Israel's New Government Unveils
- Plan to Weaken [Israel's] Supreme Court" was posted apnews.com on Jan. 4, 2023.
- An article by Shlomo Mor titled "Thousands of Israelis Protest New Government's Policies" was posted at apnews.com on Jan. 7, 2023.
- An article by Tia Goldenberg titled "[U.S. Lawyer] Alan Dershowitz (Defender of Israel)
- Opposes Legal Overhaul" was posted at apnews.com on Jan. 8, 2023.
- An article by Eliav Breuer titled "Judicial Reform Protest Leaders Meet With Police

Ahead of Mass Protest" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 11, 2023.

#### Other comments about Israel

- An article by Joshua Zitser titled "The Pool of Siloam (Where the Bible Says Jesus
- Healed a Blind Man) Will Be Open to the Public for the First Time in Nearly 2,000 Years" was posted at businessinsider.com on Jan. 7, 2023.
- An article by Tzvi Joffre titled "7-Eleven [Store] Lands in Israel [While There Are Over
- 10,000 Convenience Stores Throughout Israel, the Flagship 7-11 Store Is Located in Tel Aviv]" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 11, 2023.
- An article by Eliav Breuer titled "[Upkeep and Electrification] Train Work on Shabbat to

Be Reduced [and 'Lifesaving' Work Will Be Conducted on Shabbat by Non-Jews]; [Transportation Minister] Miri Regev Announces" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 11, 2023.

#### Comments about Iran

- An article by Fatima Hussein titled "Iranian Drone Maker [Qods Aviation Industries]
  Sanctioned for Supplying Moscow" was posted at apnews.com on Jan. 6, 2023.
- An article by Tzvi Joffre titled "Iranian Planning Chemical Weapons Attack Arrested in Germany" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 8, 2023.
- A Reuters article by Parisa Hafezi titled "Iran Sentences Three More Protesters to Death Amid International Criticism" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 9, 2023.
- An article by Tzvi Joffre titled "Iranian Protesters Surround Prison as Executions Loom" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 9, 2023.
- An article by Justin Cooper titled "Navy Seizes 2,000+ AK-47s Shipped From Iran [to Fuel the Civil War in Yemen]" was posted at americanmilitarynews.com on Jan. 10, 2023.
- An article by Alex Oliveira titled "Iran Vows to Station Warships in Critical Trading Route (the Panama Canal) After Building Ties With Latin American Dictators in Bid to Threaten the U.S. on Its Doorstep" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 11, 2023.

# **Comments about Saudi Arabia**

- An article by Jake Fenner titled "Move Over LIV Golf! Saudi Arabia's PIF [Public Investment Fund] Is 'Emerging as a Possible Bidder for WWE If It Puts Itself Up for Sale'—as the Fund Looks to Expand Its 'Sports Washing' After Backing Golf's Rebel Breakaway" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 6, 2023.
- An article by David Averre and Shekhar Bhatia titled "[Famous Soccer Player] Cristiano

Ronaldo and Georgina Rodriguez 'Will Be Excused From Saudi Arabia's Laws Which Forbid Unmarried Couples to Live Together' Following His \$213 Million-a-Year Move to [Saudi Team] Al-Nassr" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 9, 2023.

### **Comments about Mexico**

A Reuters article by Sarah Morland titled "'We Threw Ourselves to the Floor':

#### Mexican

Passenger Plane [in Culiacan, Mexico] Caught in Cartel Crossfire [Moments Before Takeoff" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 5, 2023.

• An article by Jose Rodriguez Jr. titled "Plane Passengers in Mexico Were Caught in a Gunfight Between the Cartel and Mexican Military" was posted at yahoo.com on Jan. 6, 2023.

- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "3,500 Mexican Soldiers Execute Operation to Arrest El Chapo's Son, Dozens Killed and Wounded: Report" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 6, 2023.
- A Reuters article by Isabel Woodford and Valentine Hilaire titled "At Least 29 Killed in Mexico Capture of Chapo's Son" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 6, 2023.

# **Meghan and Harry**

- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Leilani Dowding titled "Why Meghan Markle's Victim Mentality Is the Biggest Insult to the Truly Oppressed" was posted at dailyfetched.com on Dec. 16, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Ellie Hall titled "Harry and Meghan Have
   Never Wanted Privacy; They Want Control" was posted at buzzfeednews.com on Dec. 2, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Daisy Cousens titled "When Prince Harry and Meghan Markle Say They Want 'Privacy', What They Really Want Is Positive Press" was posted at skynews.com.au on Dec. 7, 2022.
- An article by Yael Halon titled "Prince Harry, Meghan Markle's Media Blitz Angers Internet: 'I Thought They Just Wanted Their Privacy?' " was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 5, 2023.
- An article by Jamie Phillips titled "Harry Is Accused of Turning the Royal Family 'Into an Episode of the Kardashians' as Social Media Explodes at ITV Interview–Questioning Why the Duke Is Calling for His Privacy in Tell-All Chat" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 8, 2023.

### International miscellaneous news

 An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Thousands of Bolsonaro Supporters Storm Brazil's
 Congress Supreme Court, Presidential Office" was posted at dailywire componing.

Congress, Supreme Court, Presidential Office" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 8, 2023.

- A Reuters article by Panu Wongcha-Um titled "Thai King's Daughter [Princess Bajrakitiyabha] Remains Unconscious Weeks After Collapsing [Due to Apparent Heart Problem]" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 8, 2023.
- An article by Claire Duffin titled "Belgian Malinois Is Named the World's Most Intelligent Dog [by the University of Helsinki in Finland]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 8, 2023.
- An article by Stewart Carr titled "Forty People Die and 85 Are Injured After Two Buses

Crash in a Head-On Collision Overnight in Senegal; Government Says" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 8, 2023.

• An article by David Averre titled "32 People Are Kidnaped While Waiting for a Train:

Passengers Are Shot as They Try to Flee When Gunmen Storm Nigerian Station" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 9, 2023.

- An article by Bruce E. Bechtol Jr. titled "North Korea Discloses 'New' Nuclear Capabilities: Should We Be Worried?" was posted at 19fortyfive.com on Jan. 10, 2023.
- An article by Chris Tomlinson titled "Italian DeSantis? Anger as PM [Giorgia] Meloni

Sends Migrants to Cities Run by Leftist Mayors" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 10, 2023.

• An article by Alex Oliveira titled "Cops Identify Man, 59, Killed After Eight Teenage

Girls (Aged 13-16) Took Part in 'Swarming' Attack When He Stuck Up for His Friend in Toronto and They Set on Him Like 'Wild Animals' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 11, 2023.

- An article by Tracey Harrington McCoy titled "Knife Attacker 'Neutralized' by French
- Police After Stabbing 6 People at Paris Railway Station" was posted at people.com on Jan. 11, 2023.
- An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "Taliban's Sharia-Based Crackdown on Women

Continues, Despite Pleas to Change Course" was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 12, 2023.

• • • •

An article by Susan Salisbury titled "[Retired U.S. General David] Petraeus: Russia and Ukraine Will Agree to Negotiated Resolution of War" was posted at palmbeachdailynews.com on Jan. 11, 2023. Following are excerpts of the article.

Russia and Ukraine will ultimately agree to a negotiated resolution of the war that began after Russia's brutal and unprovoked invasion of Ukraine in February 2022, retired U.S. Army Gen. David Petraeus said.

Eventually, Russian President Vladimir Putin will realize the war is not sustainable on the battlefield (where more than 100,000 Russian soldiers have been killed) or economically.

Russia's economic development is estimated to be set back by a decade, and 1,200 U.S. and other western nation companies have left Russia or drawn back their operations.

Ukraine's infrastructure (including its electrical transmission and generation capabilities and water systems) and economy are heavily damaged, and that damage is not sustainable over time, Petraeus said.

It's unlikely Ukraine will be accepted into NATO as other countries probably will not agree to that, Petraeus said.

Petraeus praised Ukraine's military prowess and called Ukrainian President Volodymyr Zelenskyy's leadership "Churchillian brilliance."

Petraeus predicts that future wars will include vast numbers of unmanned, algorithmically driven weaponry.

The focus is rightly on China, its rise and its actions including economic coercions, physical intimidation and killing Indian soldiers in 2020 over a disputed border.

Petraeus compared the situation to a circus performer juggling plates spinning on a stick. China is the biggest "plate," but others are North Korea, Iran, Islamic extremist groups and cyber security threats.

While border security and illegal immigration from Mexico are big political issues, other issues are greater. Mexico is run by criminal empires that are heavily armed and financed and taken over entire Mexican states.

Despite the challenges, Petraeus said he is confident about America's future. The United States will end up being the biggest chip manufacturer as technology that

originated in the U.S. comes home, he said.

• • • • •

An article by Zachy Hennessey titled "Israel Devotes NIS [New Israel Shekel] 150 Million to Lasers, Super Material and Eating Flies" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 11, 2023. Following are excerpts of the article.

The IIA [Israel Innovation Authority] outlined its areas of focus for 2023, and announced a 150 million NIS budget to launch three "innovation consortiums" – groups of innovative tech companies.

Photoics: Data at the speed of light

The photonics consortium, which will consist of four companies – Elop, Cielo, Quantum Source and New Photonics – will tackle the advancement of Photoics technology, which relates to the use of light as a means of data processing, chip development and communications systems.

Metamaterials: Super fabric, sensors and perhaps invisibility

The second consortium is a group of eight companies dedicated to metasurface and metamaterial technology. These careful combinations of extremely tiny nano- and microstructures can be engineered with special properties via electromagnetic wave manipulation.

Black soldier flies: High in protein and love eating trash

Lastly, a budget of 28 million NIS has been allotted to the launch of a Black Soldier Fly consortium, which aims to kill three birds with one stone – protein production, better recycle organic waste and more efficiently feed livestock (and potentially people).

. . . . .

A website for the Washington State Department of Social and Health Services has a statement titled "What's the difference between legal and undocumented immigrants?" posted at dshs.wa.gov. Following is the statement.

- Legal immigrants are foreign-born people legally admitted to the U.S.
- Undocumented immigrants, also called illegal aliens, are foreign-born people
  who do not
  possess a valid visa or other immigration documentation, because they entered the U.S.
  without inspection, stayed longer than their temporary visa permitted, or otherwise
  violated the terms under which they were admitted.

• • • •

A letter by Texas Governor Greg Abbott was hand-delivered to "The Honorable Joseph R. Biden Jr." in El Paso, Texas on Jan. 8, 2023. Following is the letter.

Dear President Biden:

Your Visit to our southern border with Mexico today is \$20 billion too little and two years too late. Moreover, your visit avoids the sites where mass illegal immigration occurs and sidesteps the thousands of angry Texas property owners where lives have been destroyed by your border policies. Even the city you visit has been sanitized of the migrant camps which has overrun downtown El Paso because your Administration wants to shield you from the chaos that Texans experience on a daily basis. This chaos is the direct result of your failure to enforce the immigration laws that Congress enacted.

Under President Trump, the federal government achieved historically low levels of illegal immigration. Under your watch, by contrast, America is suffering the worst illegal immigration in the history of our country. Your open-border policies have emboldened the cartels, who grow wealthy by trafficking deadly fentanyl and even human beings. Texans are paying an especially high price for your failure, sometimes with their very lives, as local leaders from your own party will tell you if given the chance.

All of this is happening because you have violated your constitutional obligation to defend the States against invasion through faithful execution of federal laws. Halfway through your presidency, though, I can finally welcome you to the border. When you finish the photo-op in a carefully stage-managed version of El Paso, you have a job to do:

- You must comply with the many statutes mandating that various categories of aliens "shall" be detained, and end the practice of unlawfully paroling aliens *en masse*.
- You must stop sandbagging the implementation of the Remain-in-Mexico policy and Title 42 expulsions, and fully enforce those measures as the federal courts have ordered you to do.
- You must aggressively prosecute illegal entry between ports of entry, and allow ICE to remove illegal immigrants in accordance with existing federal laws.
- You must immediately resume construction of the border wall in the State of Texas, using the billions of dollars Congress has appropriated for that purpose.
- You must designate the Mexican drug cartels as foreign terrorist organizations.

On behalf of all Americans, I implore you: Secure our border by enforcing Congress's immigration laws.

. . . . .

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Names Hamilia waxa bama

# **Damar Hamlin goes home**

- An article by Lindsay Lowe titled "Fans Want the Trainer Who Saved [NFL Buffalo Bill Player] Damar Hamlin's Life With CPR [on Football Field] in the Football Hall of Fame" was posted at today.com on Jan. 6, 2023.
- An article by Ryan Gaydos titled "[Buffalo] Bills Damar Hamlin Discharged From Buffalo Hospital After Completing Comprehensive Tests" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 11, 2023.

# Are politicians ignorant or devious?

 An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "Government Must Raise Taxes 40% or Cut Spending

30% to Achieve Fiscal Balance: Study" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 2, 2023.

### Politicians get richer

 An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Report: Democrat, Republican Lawmakers Beat

Terrible Stock Market in 2022" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 6, 2023.

### More bad western weather

- An article by Claudia Aoraha titled "California Braces for Three More Storms After Battering From Bomb Cyclone Left More Than 460,000 Without Power and Two Dead: LA Will Get a Further Three Inches of Rain and San Francisco Faces Flooding After Inches of Rain in the Foothills" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 8, 2023.
- An article by Alex Oliveira titled "12 Die in Killer Storms: Californians Are Warned to
- 'Stay at Home' as the Worst Is to Come With a 'Relentless Parade of Cyclones' Set to Batter State This Week: More Than 100,000 Are Still Without Power and Thousands Are Told to Evacuate" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 9, 2023.
- An article by Ronny Reyes titled "California Scrambles to Clean Up Widespread Damage

After Powerful Storms Slammed the West Coast and Killed at Least 17 People: Flooded Highways Forced Kevin Costner to Miss Golden Globes and North of State Braces for

More Rain" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 11, 2023.

# Comments about government and corporate snooping

• Looking back to January 2020, an article by C.J. Ciaramella titled "Is the FBI Snooping on Political Groups and Ideological Publications?" was posted at reason.com on Jan. 8, 2020.

- Looking back to April 2022, an article by Chris Strohm titled "FBI Searched Data
  of
  Millions of Americans Without Warrants" was posted at bloomberg.com on April 29,
  2022.
- Looking back to September 2022, an article by Stewart Baker titled "Is Silicon Valley
   Spying on Conservatives for the FBI?" was posted at reason.com on Sept. 15, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "The Twitter Files: How Twitter Let the Intelligence Community In" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 3, 2023.

# Comments about government and corporate censorship

- An article by Zach Weissmueller and Regan Taylor titled "Did 'Every Conspiracy Theory' About [Government Censorship on] Twitter Turn Out to Be True?" was posted at reason.com on Jan. 9, 2023.
- An article by Allum Bokhari titled "Biden White House Pressured Facebook to Censor

Tucker Carlson" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 9, 2023.

- An article by Staff titled "Missouri Attorney General [Andrew Bailey] Releases More Documents Exposing White House's Social Media Censorship Scheme" was posted at kttn.com on Jan. 10, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Alternative Healthcare Activists File Antitrust Lawsuit Against Legacy Media for Efforts to Silence Rivals From Internet Platforms" was posted at yahoo.com on Jan. 11, 2023.
- An article by Robert Shibley titled "'Twitter Files' Show Today's Censors Continue to
   Be Terrible at Their Jobs" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 11, 2023.

# Comments about free speech

 An article by Kendall Tietz titled "Oklahoma State University Sued Over Policies That

Punish Students for 'Opinionated' Views" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 10, 2023.

# **Image of Prophet Muhammad**

- An article by Hope Sloop titled "Professor Is Fired After Showing a 14<sup>th</sup>-Century Painting of the Prophet Muhammad to Students at Hamline University [in St. Paul, Minnesota]: Muslim Student (Who at First Did Not Object) Later Complained and Said Incident Was an Attack on Her Religion" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 8, 2023.
- An article by Dr. Zuhdi Jasser titled "As a Muslim, I Am Disgusted a Teacher Has Been
   Fired by a Craven College for Showing an Image of Muhammad; Don't the Left-Wing

Wokeists Realize They Aren't Helping My Religion, [but That] They Are Threatening Its Very Existence?" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 11, 2023.

# Comments about women having less babies

• An article by Mansur Shaheen titled "America's Baby Bust Laid Bare: Just Half of Women Under 45 Have Children–Amid 'Changing Family Values' and Rising Cost of Living" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 11, 2023.

# Comments about pro-life

- An article by Emily Mangiaracina titled "Idaho Supreme Court Upholds All State Abortion Bans in Pro-Life Victory" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Jan. 6, 2023.
- An article by Calvin Freiburger titled "Mississippi Republican [Cindy Hyde-Smith]
   Takes
   Helm of Senate Pro-Life Caucus, Promises to Combat Abortion Industry's
- 'Misinformation'" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Jan. 6, 2023.
  An article by Staff titled "U.S. Bishop [Joseph Strickland]: Abortion Denies a
- Human
  Being the Opportunity to Say 'Yes' to God's Grace" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Jan. 8, 2023.
- An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "Republicans Pass Their First Abortion Bill [Pro-Life
- 'Born-Alive Abortion Survivors Protection Act'] Requiring Doctors to Provide Medical Care for Babies Who Survive Attempted Termination–With 210 Democrats Voting

Against" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 11, 2023.

#### Comments about 15-week abortion ban

 An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Virginia Lawmakers Introduce Bill to Ban

Abortions After 15 Weeks; Backed by Governor Youngkin" was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 11, 2023.

# **Comments about pro-abortion**

 Looking back to August 2022, an article by James Pollard titled "South Carolina Court

Temporarily Blocks 'Fetal Heartbeat' Law That Bans Abortions Around 6 Weeks" was posted at fox5atlanta.com on Aug. 17, 2022.

- An article by Thomas Jipping titled "South Carolina Supreme Court Strikes Down State's
- 'Heartbeat' Abortion Ban" was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 6, 2023.
- An article by Jean Mondoro titled "Illinois Governor [J. B. Pritzker] Calls for Guaranteed

Abortion in State Constitution During Inaugural Address" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Jan. 10, 2023.

• An article by Lee Moran titled "Awkward Silence After MSNBC Anchor [Andrea Mitchell] Interrupts Reporter [Garrett Haake] Who Said 'Pro-Life' [Mitchell said: 'Let Me Just Interrupt and Say . . . That Is Not an Accurate Description']" was posted at huffpost.com on Jan. 13, 2023.

# **Transgender law-states**

- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Oklahoma Bans 'Gender-Affirming Care' for Those
- Under 26" was posted at townhall.com on Jan. 5, 2023.
- An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "Florida's Education Law [Which Is Dishonestly]

Branded 'Don't Say Gay Bill' by Critics Could Include Sixth Graders: Ron DeSantis' Office Confirms He Is Expanding 'Parental Rights in Education' to Include Three More Year Groups' was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 11, 2023.

### Transgender issues-schools

• An article by Mairead Elordi titled "Texas Lawmaker [State Representative Jared Patterson] Introduces Bill Banning Gender Identity Material Through Grade 8 in Public

Schools" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 5, 2023.

 An article by Mairead Elordi titled "Florida School District Will Require Students to Use
 Bathroom of Biological Sex After Court Ruling" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 6, 2023.

• An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Oregon Wants Schools to Hide Student's Gender Identity From Parents" was posted at townhall.com on Jan. 6, 2023.

# Other comments about transgender issues

- An article by Christina Buttons titled "No Biological Evidence for 'Gender Identity' Exists; Group of Scientists [and] Researchers Say" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 5, 2023.
- An article by Mary Rooke titled "Inspector Report Found Hundreds of Chicago Teachers
  Allegedly Sexually Groomed, Raped Students" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 6, 2023.
- An article by Mary Lou Lang titled "State Department Announces \$1.5 Million in Funding to 'Empower' LGBTQ Movements and Communities" was posted at justthenews.com on Jan. 8, 2023.
- An article by Madeline Leesman titled "Federal Judge [in Maryland] Rules That a Catholic Hospital Broke the Law for Denying Transgender Surgery" was posted at townhall.com on Jan. 11, 2023.

### Comments about educating our youth

- An article by Alexa Schwerha titled "While Students Flee Public Universities, Christian
   Schools Are Only Getting Bigger" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 7, 2023.
- An article by Ethan Letkeman titled "New Jersey Middle School Teacher Overdoses on Fentanyl in Front of Students" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 8, 2023.
- An article by Madeline Leesman titled "Here's How Many K-12 Educators [349] Were Arrested in 2022 for Sex-Related Crimes: Report" was posted at townhall.com on Jan. 10, 2023.
- An article by Tim Meads titled "Out of Left Field: USC's School of Social Work Bans the Word 'Field' Because Its's Racist, Apparently" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan.

11, 2023.

 An article by Jacob Bliss titled "Arkansas Governor Sarah Huckabee Sanders Bans

Critical Race Theory, Indoctrination in Schools" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 11, 2023.

#### Climate warriors

 An article by Nathaniel Minor titled "In Dual Quest to Reduce Housing Costs and Lower
 Climate Emissions, [Democrat] Governor Jared Polis Eyes Shift Away From Sprawl and

Toward Density" was posted at cpr.org on Jan. 5, 2023.

- An article by Kevin Stocklin titled "New Organization [1EarthFund] Pays Journalists to
   Spread Climate-Change Ideology" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Jan. 6, 2023.
- An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "Billie Eilish: Climate Anxiety 'Makes Me Want to Barf All Over the Floor'-but I Won't Stop Selling Merchandise or Traveling [Via Jet Airplanes]" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 6, 2023.
- An article by Colin Anderson titled "Batteries Not Included: Biden Carves Out Major

  Fixed to Investment Destrictions in Chine" was posted at freehousen sem on Jo

Exception to Investment Restrictions in China" was posted at freebeacon.com on Jan. 12, 2023.

# Green energy vs. coal

 Looking back to September 2022, an article by Chuck DeVore titled "As America Self-

Destructs With Green Energy, China Preps for War With Coal" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 2, 2022.

- Looking back to November 2022, an article by Ian Hanchett titled "Van Jones on Biden's
- 'Dumb' Vow to Kill Coal Plants; You Need Coal for Green Energy" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 7, 2022.
- Looking back to November 2022, an article by Stephen Moore titled "America Was Built on Coal, Now Biden Wants to Abolish It" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 14, 2022.

### Fossil fuel-Biden's plan from day 1

• Looking back to March 2022, an article by Staff titled "[Journalist Dan] Bongino: Destruction of U.S. Fossil Fuel Has Been Biden Administration's 'Energy Suicide Plan'

Since Day 1" was posted at foxnews.com on March 12, 2022.

#### Fossil fuel-miscellaneous comments

 Looking back to November 2022, an article by Christopher McFadden titled "Don't

Worry, We'll Never Run Out of Oil" was posted at interestingengineering.com on Nov. 9, 2022.

Looking back to December 2022, an article by Gabriella Hoffman titled "Fossil Fuels

Keep Us Warm and Secure During Winter Months" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 26, 2022.

- An article by Craig Bannister titled "Kentucky Treasurer: 11 Banks to Lose State's Business If They Continue ESG Boycott of Fossil Fuel Investments" was posted at cnsnews. com on Jan. 6, 2023.
- A Reuters article by Richard Valdmanis titled "U.S. Department of Energy Rejects Initial Bids to Resupply Oil Stockpile" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 7, 2023.
- An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "SoCal Gas Warns Consumers: Massive Gas Bill Increases Coming" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 9, 2023.
- An article by Timothy Puko titled "Critic of Fossil Fuels [Elizabeth Klein] to Lead Key
  Offshore Oil Agency [Interior's Bureau of Ocean Energy Management or BOEM] for
  Biden" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Jan. 10, 2023.
- An article by Sarah Bowman titled "Clean Energy Advocates Worry Lawmakers Will
   Keep Fossil Fuels Going Strong in Indiana" was posted at indystar.com on Jan. 11, 2023.
- An article by Eli Motycka titled "TVA Announces Natural Gas Expansion" was posted at nashvillescene.com on Jan. 11, 2023.

### Comments about electric vehicles

 An article by Sam Tabahriti titled "A Brother and Sister Had to Stop 6 Times in 1 Day to

Charge Their Rented Tesla in Cold Weather Because the Battery Drained So Quickly" was posted at businessinsider.com on Jan. 1, 2022.

• Looking back to November 2022, an article by Mark Williams titled "Turner [Construction], Kokosing [Industrial] and Yates [Construction] Picked to Build Honda Battery Factory [in Ohio]" was posted at dispatch.com (Columbus, Ohio) on Nov. 15, 2022.

• An article by Mark Williams titled "Honda's New Accord Meant to Mark Transition to

Electric Vehicles" was posted at dispatch.com (Columbus, Ohio) on Jan. 6, 2023.

• An article by Gary Gastelu titled "Fed Official [Jennifer Homendy] Concerned That Electric Vehicles Might Be Getting Too Heavy for Safety [Due to Its 200 Kilowatt-Hour Battery Pack]" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 12, 2023.

# Should the Fed tackle climate change and social issues?

• An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Jerome Powell Warns Federal Reserve Should

Not Tackle Climate Change and Social Issues as He Slaps Down Woke Colleagues" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 10, 2023.

#### **Taxes**

- An article by Joshua Young titled "McCarthy's First Order of Business Is to 'Repeal Funding [of \$70 Billion] for 87,000 New IRS Agents'" was posted at the postmillennial.com on Jan. 7, 2023.
- An article by Morgan Phillips titled "House Republicans Axe \$72 Billion From Biden

Plan for New Army of 87,000 IRS Agents as They Make Good on Campaign Promise" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 9, 2023.

#### Inflation

- An article by Will Daniel titled "Top Central Banker [Neel Kashkari, Minneapolis Federal Reserve] Says Fed Officials Screwed Up on Inflation Because of Uber-Like 'Surge Pricing' That They Didn't Think Was Possible" was posted at fortune.com on Jan. 6, 2023.
- An article by Alredo Ortiz titled "Today's Historic Inflation Discredits Big Government"
   was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 7, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Feds Borrowed \$4 Billion Per Day in 2022, Totaling

\$10,000

Per Household" was posted at the political insider.com on Jan. 11, 2023.

 An article by Jennifer Sor titled "The December Inflation Report Will Make the Fed

Realize It'll Be More Costly to Plunge the U.S. Into Recession Than Dial Back on Interest Rate Hikes; Fundstrat Says" was posted at businessinsider.com on Jan. 11, 2023.

#### **Finances**

 An article by Alexandra Semenova titled "Layoffs Are Sweeping Corporate America to

Kick Off 2023" was posted at finance.yahoo.com on Jan. 5, 2023.

- An article by Terence P. Jeffrey titled "12,934,000: Manufacturing Jobs Hit 14-Year High" was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 6, 2023.
- An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "Federal Reserve Recommends Banks Stay Away From
   Crypto as Possible 'Central Bank Digital Currency' Is Weighed" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 6, 2023.
- An article by Alex Timothy titled "Go Woke, Go Broke: Victoria's Secret CEO [Amy
   Hauk Who Was Also CEO of the Company's Pink Apparel Brand Geared to Teens] Quits Following Brand's Woke Reforms" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on Jan. 6, 2023.
- An article by Hope Sloop titled "In-N-Out Heads East! The California Burger Chain Will Set Up Shop in Tennessee, Making It the Most Eastward Expansion Yet" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 10, 2023.
- An article by Melissa Repko and Lillian Rizzo titled "Bed Bath & Beyond [Retail Store] Lays Off More Employees as It Struggles to Survive" was posted at cnbc.com on Jan. 10, 2023.
- An article by Hope Sloop titled "White Castle Will Use Robots to Flip Burgers and Work Fry Stations in 100 Stores Across the U.S.—as Restaurant Industry Struggles to Recruit Workers" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 11, 2023.
- An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "BlackRock [Asset Management Company] Introduces
   First Mass Layoff in Years [500 Workers] After Losing \$1.5 Trillion" was posted at

dailywire. com on Jan. 11, 2023.

# Illegal immigration-constitutional duty

 Looking back to November 2018, an article by Rob Natelson titled "The Feds Have a

Constitutional Duty to Stop the Caravan at the Border" was posted at i2i.org on Nov. 19, 2018.

Looking back to October 2021, an article by Rob Natelson titled "Immigration:
 How

Biden Is Violating the Constitution" was posted at i2i.org on Oct. 21, 2021.

### Remember what Barack Obama said about the border?

 Looking back to September 2021, an article by Staff titled "ABC News Cuts Obama's

Comments Critical of Open Borders From Interview [When Obama Said: 'The Idea That We Can Just Have Open Borders Is Something That I Think, as a Practical Matter, Is Unsustainable']" was posted at americanliberty.news on Sept. 29, 2021.

# **Busing migrants**

 An article by Kierra Frazier and Shia Kapos titled "NYC, Chicago Mayors Urge Colorado

Governor [Democrat Jared Polis] to Stop Sending Asylum Seekers to Their Cities" was posted at politico.com on Jan. 7, 2023.

 An article by Craig Bannister titled "Texas Governor Releases Latest Counts of Illegal

Aliens Bused to DC, NYC, Chicago, Philadelphia" was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 11, 2023.

# Illegal immigration

- An article by Ashley Ahn titled "An Influx of 300 Migrants Forces Closure of a National
- Park in the Florida Keys" was posted at npr.org on Jan. 3, 2023.
- A press release by Texas Attorney General Ken Paxton titled "Paxton Sues Biden Over

New Rule That Increases Burden on American Taxpayers From Illegal Immigration" was posted at texasattorneygeneral.gov on Jan. 5, 2023.

• An article by Ian Hanchett titled "MSNBC's [Chris] Hayes: It's Not 'Right-Wing Propaganda' to Say We're Struggling to Handle Numbers of Migrants; We Have 'Real Capacity Issue'" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 11, 2023.

 An article by Andrea Cavallier titled "Migrants Staying at \$500-a-Night Times Square

Hotel on the NYC Taxpayers' Dime Are 'Trashing Rooms, Drinking All Day, Smoking Marijuana and Having Sex in the Stairwell' "was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 12, 2023.

# Biden finally unveils a border plan

- An article by Tim Pearce titled "Biden Blames 'Extreme Republicans' While Rolling Out
- New Immigration Measures" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 5, 2023.
- An article by Nikki Schwab titled "Biden Finally Unveils Plan for Border Crisis: Venezuelans, Nicaraguans, Haitians and Cubans Will Be 'Rapidly' Expelled and Just 30,000 Will Be Let in a Month; Mexico Will Take Back Illegal Crossers and Migrants Can Use Mobile Apps to Set Up Appointments" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 5, 2022.
- An article by Gabriel Hays titled "Biden Ripped for Butchering Facts, Making Gaffes and Praising Harris' Border Expertise in Border Speech" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 5, 2023.
- A video titled "Biden Says 'No One Knows' Border 'Better' Than Kamala Harris Who Hasn't Been to Border Since Mid-2021" was posted at youtube.com on Jan. 5, 2023.
- An article by Julio Rosas titled "[DHS Alejandro] Mayorkas Throws Up Word Salad to Avoid Calling the Border Situation a 'Crisis'" was posted at townhall.com on Jan. 6, 2023.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[DHS Alejandro] Mayorkas: New Plan Will Decrease Border Flow, 'Been Working on It Since September of 2021'" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 7, 2023.

### Biden finally visits the border

- An article by Adam Shaw titled "Biden Visits Border for First Time in Presidency as
   Border Crisis Rages On" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 8, 2023.
- An article by Rob Crilly titled "El Paso Clears Migrant Camps Ahead of Biden's First
   Trip to Border on Sunday as Frustrated Agents Say Numbers Always Fall in January

and He Might as Well Have Gone to Des Moines" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 8, 2023.

- An article by Staff titled "Cynical El Paso Cleanup Before Biden's Visit Perfectly Sums
- Up His Pathetic Border Policy" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 8, 2023.
- An article by Rob Crilly titled "'It Was Just Optics': Border Patrol Union Chief [Brandon Judd] Slams Biden for Not Meeting Migrants or Rank-and-File Agents During 'Sanitized' Visit to El Paso–Not Seeing 'Any of the Chaos He's Created' After City Was Cleaned Up" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 9, 2023.
- An article by Larry O'Connor titled "Where Was Biden's Apology to Border Patrol Agents?" was posted at townhall.com on Jan. 10, 2023.
- A video and an article by Cristina Laila titled "Karine Jean-Pierre Says It Was a Coincidence There Were No Illegal Aliens Around During Joe Biden's Visit to El Paso" were posted at thegatewaypundit.com on Jan. 11, 2023.

# Biden choose border wall for photo op

• An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Biden Chooses 'Wall' for Photo Visit–After Ending

Trump's Project" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 9, 2023.

# **Voting by Mail**

 An article by Mark Scolforo titled "Majority of 16,000 Canceled Pennsylvania Mail-In

Ballots Were From Democrats [Since Democrats Have Been More Likely to Vote by Mail]" was posted at apnews.com on Jan. 6, 2023.

#### Other comments about voting

An article by Fred Lucas titled "After Telling 31,000 Noncitizens How to Register to

Vote, Colorado Kept Information From Local Election Officials" was posted at dailysignal.com on Jan. 5, 2023.

- An article by Daniel Chaitin titled "Maricopa County Announces Investigation Into Election Printer Issues" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 6, 2023.
- An article by Jack Phillips titled "Republican AG Candidate [Abe Hamadeh], RNC
   File

Motion for New Trial to Challenge Election" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Jan. 6, 2023.

• An article by Staff titled "Notorious Election Worker in Georgia [Ruby Freeman] Awarded Presidential Citizen's Medal at White House" was posted at worldtribune.com on Jan. 8, 2023.

 An article by Sophia Corso titled "Election Integrity Fears Rise as New York Passes Bill

to Establish 'Portable Polling Locations' " was posted at lifesitenews.com on Jan. 11, 2023.

# Comments about defunding the police

- Looking back to June 2020, an article by Paige Fernandez titled "Defunding the Police
- Will Actually Make Us Safer" was posted at aclu.org on June 11, 2020.
- An article by Alexander Hall titled "Dr. Phil Schools Guest on 'Reality' of Defunding the

Police: 'We Have to Have Someone on the End of 9-1-1'" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 9, 2023.

# **Homeless problem across America**

at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 6, 2023.

 An article by Dionne Anglin titled "'Operation Texas Strong' Donates Renovated RVs to

Homeless Veterans" was posted at fox4news.com on Jan. 11, 2023.

# Soaring crime

- An article by Ruth Bashinsky titled "Wisconsin Woman, 50, Is Charged With Attempted
   Homicide After Repeatedly Poisoning Her Veterinarian Husband, 70, by Lacing His Coffee With Animal Euthanasia Drugs: He Fell Into a Coma for Four Days" was posted
- An article by Claudia Aoraha titled "Swindling Trio Swipe \$300,000 in Cash After Distracting a Brink's Truck Driver Outside Chase Bank in Brooklyn" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 8, 2023.
- An article by Haley Chi-Sing titled "New Jersey Woman Sentenced to 3 Years in State

Prison for Role in GoFundMe Scam [That Raised Over \$400,000 in Online Donations]" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 8, 2023.

• An article by Richard Kestenbaum titled "Retail Store Crime Is Much Higher Than Reported" was posted at forbes.com on Jan. 10, 2023.

• An article by Eleanor Tabone titled "[New Orleans] Students From InspireNOLA [Charter Schools] Set Out to Call on City Leaders to Stop Violent Crime" was posted at wwltv.com on Jan. 10, 2023.

An article by Staff titled "New Orleans Mayor Creates [Violent Crime Reduction]
 Task

Force to Address Crime" was posted at wdsu.com on Jan. 11, 2023.

 An article by Janet Oravetz titled "Colorado Crime Ring Stole Nearly a Billion Dollars

Worth of Cars and Property; Indictment Says" was posted at 9news.com on Jan. 11, 2023.

An article by Pilar Arias titled "Teenage NYC Boy Beaten Unconscious by Group Who

Stole His Air Jordan Sneakers" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 12, 2023.

An article by Matteo Cina titled "South Carolina Veteran Takes Down Knife-Wielding

Man Threatening Staff, Shoppers in Walmart" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 13, 2023.

# **Gun control**

 An article by Jill McLaughlin titled "California Law Allowing Private Residents to Sue

Gun Makers Takes Effect" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Jan. 5, 2023.

# Gun control-"bump stocks"

- Looking back to February 2018, an article by Awr Hawkins titled "Trump Directs DOJ to
- Ban Bump Stock in Response to Gun Control Outcry" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 20, 2018.
- Looking back to December 2018, an article by Awr Hawkins titled "DOJ Defines Bump

Stocks as 'Machine Guns'-Gives Public 90 Days to Hand Them Over" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 18, 2018.

• An article by Awr Hawkins titled "Fifth Circuit Court: A Bump Stock Is Not a 'Machine

Gun'" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 7, 2023.

### Gun disaster

An article by David Riedman titled "First Grader Who [Intentionally] Shot Teacher

in

Virginia Is Among the Youngest School Shooter in U.S. History [Being the 17<sup>th</sup> Shooting at a School Involving a Student Under Age 10 Since 1970–Although Most Shootings Were Unintentional]" was posted at the conversation.com on Jan. 8, 2023.

# **Guns protecting citizens**

- An article by Brie Stimson titled "Texas Homeowner [in Bosque County, Near Dallas]
- Shoots Suspected Intruder, Holds Him at Gunpoint Until Deputies Arrive" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 7, 2023.
- An article by Andrew Miller titled "California Concealed Carry Holder Shoots Ax-Wielding Attacker on His Property" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 7, 2023.

# Texas grand jury evaluates shooting

- An article by Daniela Hurtado "Houston Robbery Suspect Shot Dead by Customer at
- Taqueria [Before the Shooter Left]; Person of Interest to Speak With Police" was posted at abc7chicago.com on Jan. 8, 2023.
- An article by Danielle Wallace titled "Texas Grand Jury Weighs Whether Houston Armed Diner Who Shot, Killed Robbery Suspect Will Get Criminal Charges" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 10, 2023.

# **Crimes against Asian citizens**

- Looking back to September 2022, an article by Bryan Ke titled "Man Suspected of Gunning Down 'Pillar' of Dallas' Asian Community [Jin Shin on Aug. 15] Arrested" was posted at nextshark.com on Sept. 8, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Carl Samson titled "Second Suspect

Arrested in Fatal Road Rage Shooting of Dallas Community Leader [Jin Shin on Aug. 15]" was posted at nextshark.com on Dec. 13, 2022.

- An article by Bryan Ke titled "Third Man Arrested for Fatal Road Rage Shooting of
   Dallas Community Leader [Jin Shin]" was posted at nextshark.com on Jan. 6, 2023.
- An article by David Propper titled "Brooklyn Man Gets 20 Years in Prison for Deadly

Attack on Asian Woman" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 10, 2023.

# Comments about police mistakes

• An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Black Boy, 12, With Autism Is Cuffed and Concussed by Police Officers After Mom Signed Him Up to Law Enforcement-Run Tennis Program to Try and Teach Him Positive Attitude Towards Cops" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 7, 2023.

# Pandemic over? – or public health emergency?

 An article by Elizabeth Elkind titled "Biden Quietly Extends the Covid Public Health

Emergency Yet Again—Even Though He Said the Pandemic Was 'Over' Four Months Ago" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 11, 2023.

# Censorship about covid information

- An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Yet Another Batch of Twitter Files Released, This
- Time on Covid Cover-Up" was posted at townhall.com on Jan. 4, 2023.
- An article by Joshua Young titled "Biden's Director of Digital Media [Rob Flaherty] Pressured Social Media Companies to Censor 'Covid Misinformation' " was posted at the postmillennial.com on Jan. 9, 2023.
- An article by Andreas Wailzer titled "Latest Twitter Files Reveal Pfizer Chair [Scott
   Gottlieb] Forced Twitter to Censor Facts about Covid Shots" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Jan. 10, 2023.
- An article by Jarrett Stepman titled "'Twitter Files' Report Exposes How Pfizer Official Colluded With Big Tech to Censor Speech on Covid-19" was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 11, 2023.
- An article by John Stossel titled "Covid: Who Was Right?" was posted at townhall.com on Jan. 11, 2023.
- A video titled "Robert F. Kennedy Announces Covid Censorship Lawsuit" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 11, 2023.
- An article by Tyler O'Neil titled "Not Just Misinformation: In Emails to White House,

Facebook Admits Suppressing 'Often-True Content' on Covid-19 Vaccines" was posted at dailysignal.com on Jan. 12, 2023.

#### **Comments about Fauci**

 An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Sen. Paul: How Many Vaccinated People Still

Got Covid? 'So Many Lies. I Will Hold Fauci Accountable' "was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 11, 2023.

• An article by Christian Toto titled "The Left Tried and Failed to Stop 'The Real Anthony

Fauci' [Documentary]" was posted at hollywoodintoto.com on Jan. 11, 2023.

#### Flu vaccines

 Looking back to November 2022, an article by Helen Branswell titled "Experimental Flu

Vaccine (Developed Using mRNA) Seen as Potential Game Changer" was posted at statnews.com on Nov. 24, 2022.

 Looking back to November 2022, an article by Claudia P. Arevalo, Marcus J. Bolton and

Scott E. Hensley titled "A Multivalent Nucleoside-Modified mRNA Vaccine Against All Known Influenza Virus Subtypes" was posted at science.org on Nov. 24, 2022.

 Looking back to December 2022, an article by Staff titled "Universal Flu Vaccine Relies

on mRNA, Shows Promise at Penn" was posted at inquirer.com on Dec. 3, 2022.

#### New covid strain?

 An article by Karen Weintraub titled "People Who Haven't Had Covid Will Likely Catch

XBB.1.5-and Many Will Get Reinfected; Experts Say" was posted at usatoday.com on Jan. 7, 2023.

 An article by Joe Davies titled "Are 'Kraken' Fears Overblown? Experts Say XBB.1.5

[Dubbed 'Kraken' by a Canadian Biology Professor] Is Not Spreading as Quickly as Feared?" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 9, 2023.

### Vaccine mandates continue

An article by Michael Haynes titled "Vatican Still Mandating Abortion-Tainted

### Covid

Jabs for Journalists Who Wish to Join Papal Trips" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Jan. 11, 2023.

#### Vaccine mandates rescinded

- An article by Tom Ozimek titled "Nevada's New Governor [Joe Lombardo] Rescinds All
   Covid-19 Mandates" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Jan. 7, 2023.
- An article by Kristina Wong titled "Biden Administration Rescinds Military Vaccine Mandate After Republicans Force Them To" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 10, 2023.
- An article by Bradford Betz titled "Biden Administration Dealt Blow by Sixth Circuit [in Cincinnati, Ohio] Ruling Against Vaccine Mandate in Kentucky, Ohio, Tennessee" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 12, 2023.

# What happens to those who resisted vaccine mandates?

- An article by Heather Mongillo titled "2,100 Sailors in Limbo as Pentagon Grapples With
   End of Covid-19 Vaccine Mandate" was posted at usni.org (U.S. Naval Institute) on Jan. 5, 2023.
- An article by Elizabeth Elkind titled "Pentagon Officially Drops Biden's Covid Vaccine Mandate for the U.S. Military After More Than 6,000 Troops Are Discharged for Refusing the Shot" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 11, 2023.
- An article by Patrick Djordjevic titled "Former ESPN Employees Allison Williams and Beth Faber Sue the Sports Giant After 'Being Fired for Refusing the Covid-19 Vaccine' as They Allege the Company's Requirement 'Violated Religious Freedom Rights'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 12, 2023.

#### Covid vaccines

- An article by Bo Banks titled "Report: At Least 769 Recently Vaxxed Athletes Collapsed
   Last Year During Competition" was posted at bigleaguepolitics.com on Jan. 3, 2023.
- An article by (black journalist) Jason Whitlock titled "Fair to Discuss Whether 'Vaccine'

Mania Contributed to [Injured NFL Player] Damar Hamlin's Collapse?" was posted at theblaze.com on Jan. 4, 2023.

- An article by Dr. Joseph Mercola titled "Covid Boosters Linked to Cancer, Heart Issues and 'Astounding Decline' in Average Life Spans; Research Suggests" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Jan. 6, 2023.
- An article by Zachary Stieber titled "FDA Deviated From Normal Process in Pfizer Vaccine Approval; Documents Show" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Jan. 7, 2023.
- An article by Caitlin Tilley titled "The Money Shot: Moderna Will Jack Up Price of Its
   Covid Shot Five-Fold to \$130 This Year to Match Rival Pfizer's" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 9, 2023.
- An article by Caitlin Tilley titled "Now Bernie Sanders Accuses Moderna of 'Unacceptable Corporate Greed' After Dailymail.com Revealed Firm's Plan to Quadruple Price of Its Covid Shot–Which Was Developed Using \$2 Billion in Taxpayer Funds" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 11, 2023.

# Covid vaccines-Associated Press denies gene therapy

- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Angelo Fichera titled "No, Covid-19
   Vaccines Aren't Gene Therapy" was posted at apnews.com on Dec. 23, 2022.
- An article by Dr. Joseph Mercola titled "Why Is the Associated Press Lying About Gene Therapy Shots?" was posted at mercola.com on Jan. 11, 2023.
- Looking back to 2021, an article by Hironori Nakagami titled "Development of Covid-19
   Vaccines Utilizing Gene Therapy Technology" was posted at pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov in 2021.
- Looking back to September 2021, an article by Dr. Pieter Cullis titled "The Science
   Behind Your Covid Shot: Lipid Nanoparticles, Gene Therapy and Covid-19 Vaccines" was posted at ohsu.edu (Oregon) on Sept. 14, 2021.
- Looking back to November 2021, an article by Denise Grady titled "A Corona Virus
   Project Takes a Page From Gene Therapy" was posted at nytimes.com on Nov. 4, 2021.

# Has the covid vaccine caused deaths? – Two opinions

• An article by Marina Zhang titled "More Than 270 Sudden Cardiac Deaths in U.S. Athletes Following Vaccination: Peer-Reviewed Study" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Jan. 4, 2023.

 An article by Angelo Fichera titled "Claims Baselessly Link Covid Vaccines to Athlete

Deaths" was posted at apnews.com on Jan. 4, 2023.

#### **Comments about masks**

- An article by Mary Kekatos titled "More U.S. Schools Institute Mask Mandates as Covid
- Cases Rise" was posted at abcnews.com on Jan. 9, 2023.
- An article by Alexander Nazaryan titled "Arguments Over Masks Aren't Going Away in
   2023" was posted at yahoo.com on Jan. 12, 2023.
- An article by Amy Leona titled "Where to Buy No5, KN95 Face Masks or Respirators on

Sale: Deals With Fast Shipping as Covid-19 'Kraken' Variant Spreads' was posted at oregonlive.com on Jan. 12, 2023.

# Treatments for covid

- An article by Christy Prais titled "Electrolyte Deficiencies Provide Warning Signs for Severe Covid" was posted theepochtimes.com on Jan. 6, 2023.
- An article by Dr. Joseph Mercola titled "Zinc Is Key for Covid-19 Treatment and Prevention" was posted at mercola.com on Jan. 11, 2023.

### **Comments about Disney**

 An article by Lewis Pennock titled "DeSantis Refuses to Back Down From Disney Fight

as Bill Is Introduced to Replace Entertainment Giant's Self-Governing Power With State-Run Board—and Force It to Pay More Than \$700 Million in Unsecured Debt" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Lewis Pennock" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 6, 2023.

#### Comments about other entertainment media

An article by Alex Raskin titled "Football Reigns Supreme! NFL Claims 82 of Top
 100

2022 TV Broadcasts (With Political Programs Taking Just 4 Spots), as MLB, NBA and

NHL Fail to Crack the List–and Argentina's World Cup Triumph Checks In at No. 38" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 9, 2023.

 An article by Nola Ojomu titled "Viewers Turn on 'Woke' Golden Globes: Awards Show

Is Skewered as a 'Snoozefest' Filled With 'Politicized' Monologues and Self-Aggrandizing Speeches—as Ceremony Makes Woeful Return to TV After Racism Boycott [by Tom Cruise in May 2021 Because a Lack of Diversity]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 10, 2023.

- An article by Andrea Cavallier titled "Woke Golden Globe Plummets in the Ratings
- to Lowest Ever Audience of Just 5.3 Million as It Falls 23% From 2021: Viewers Brand It a 'Snoozefest' of 'Politicized' Monologues" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 11, 2023.
- An article by Lillian Rizzo titled "DirecTV Lays Off Hundreds of Managers as Cord Cutting Accelerates" was posted at cnbc.com on Jan. 11, 2023.

#### Comments about the news media

- A video and an article by Greg Wilson titled "Watch: Texas Rep. [Troy Nehls] Sneaks
  In Devastating Dig at CNN During Appearance on Far-Left Network [Calling It the 'Clinton News Network']" were posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 6, 2023.
- An article by Andrew C. McCarthy titled "Liberal Media Are Trying to Protect the Feds From the Much-Needed House Weaponization Committee" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 9, 2023.
- An article by Jeffrey Clark titled "Keith Olbermann Blows Up at Mainstream Media for Covering Biden Documents: 'Hillary Clinton's Emails Again?' " was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 10, 2023.
- An article by John F. Trent titled "[Conservative Actress] Gina Carano Calls Out 'The Hollywood Reporter's Richard Newby' as a Journalist 'Who Sold Out America'; Exposes His Utter Ignorance" was posted at boundinginto comics.com on Jan. 11, 2023.
- An article by Bailee Hill titled "Joy Behar, Don Lemon and MSNBC Called Out for Quick Defense of Biden [Concerning Classified Documents]: 'Pathetic and Predictable' "was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 11, 2023.
- An article by Anders Hagstrom titled "Biden Spars Over Classified Documents in Garage

With Fox News' Peter Doocy" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 12, 2023.

# **Comments about Hunter Biden and family**

• An article by Nick Arama titled "It's Heating Up: More Questions About the Penn Biden

Center and Hunter Biden" was posted at redstate.com on Jan. 12, 2023.

# **Treatment of January 6 prisoners**

- An article by Masood Farivar titled "Arrests in January 6 U.S. Capitol Attack Top 950" was posted at voanews.com on Jan. 4, 2023.
- An article by Tim Meads titled "Where's the Outrage From Elected Leaders Over the Abuse of January 6 Prisoners?" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 6, 2023.

### **Democrats worried about Kamala Harris**

 Looking back to November 2022, an article by Christina Cauterucci titled "If Biden Runs

Again, He Should Pick a New VP [According to Slate, a Popular Liberal Publication]" was posted at slate.com on Nov. 28, 2022.

#### **Gavin Newsom**

• An article by Jeremy B. White titled "[Gavin] Newsom Lays Out Spending Cuts as California Budget Swings From Surplus to Deficit" was posted at politico.com on Jan. 10, 2023.

# Biden had additional classified documents

- An article by Paul Best titled "Classified Documents From Biden's Time as Vice President Discovered at Penn Biden Center; White House Says" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 9, 2023.
- An article by Joseph A. Wulfson titled "Biden Shamed 'Irresponsible' Trump for Having
   Classified Documents Before White House Admitted He Had Sensitive VP Records [When the National Archives Took Possession of Biden's Documents on November 3,

2022]" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 10, 2023.

 An article by Morgan Phillips and Nikki Schwab titled "Second Batch of Biden Classified

Documents Found at Another Location-After President Said He Was 'Surprised' by First

Discovery and Takes the Matter 'Seriously'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 11, 2023.

- An article by Jessica Chasmar titled "Classified Documents Found in Biden's [Delaware] Garage Bring New Focus on White House Refusal to Release Delaware Visitor Logs" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 12, 2023.
- An article by Anders Hagstrom titled "AG [Merrick] Garland Appoints Special Counsel

to Investigate Biden Classified Documents" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 12, 2023.

# Biden's mental capacity

Looking back to December 2022, an article by Tim Meads titled "Freudian Slip?
 Obama

Talks About 'Crazy' 'Uncle Joe' Not Having Any 'Serious Responsibilities' During Warnock Campaign Rally" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 1, 2022.

- An article by Steven Nelson titled "Biden Yet Again Refers to His Vice President as
- 'President Harris' During Border Speech" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 5, 2023.
- An article by Greg Wehner titled "Biden Caught on Camera Apparently Mistaking Salvation Army for Secret Service During El Paso Trip" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 9, 2023.

### Biden and Harris supporters and detractors

- An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "Hillary Clinton Lands Professor and 'Presidential Fellow' Gig at Columbia University" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 5, 2023.
- An article by Roberto Wakerell-Cruz titled "Biden Falsely Connects Murder of Capitol

Police Officer by Black Nationalist to January 6 Capitol Riot" was posted at thepostmillennial.

com on Jan. 6, 2023.

 An article by Ari Hoffman titled "Washington [State] Lawmaker With Past Convictions

[Tarra Simmons] Introduces Bill to Pay State Prisoners Minimum Wage" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on Jan. 6, 2023.

 An article by Greg Bishop titled "Rewarding Themselves: Illinois Lawmakers Advance

\$12,000 Pay Raise in Large Spending Bill" was posted at justthenews.com on Jan. 8, 2023.

• An article by Gabe Kaminsky titled "Open Invitation: TikTok Lobbyists Repeatedly Scored Visits to Biden White House; Records Reveal" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Jan. 9, 2023.

 An article by John Nantz titled "Biden Gets the Papal Blackball [Involving the State

Funeral for Pope Emeritus Benedict XVI]" was posted at townhall.com on Jan. 10, 2023.

- An article by Virginia Kruta titled "Embattled Democrat [Katie Porter] Announces Bid for Senate Seat [89-Year-Old] Dianne Feinstein Hasn't Vacated" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 10, 2023.
- An article by Brandon Drey titled "Second Democrat Lawmaker [Barbara Lee] Will Enter Race to Push [89-Year-Old Diane] Feinstein Out of the Senate" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 11, 2023.
- An article by Joseph Vazquez titled "George Soros Spewed Nearly \$21 Billion Into
   Global Politics Since 2000: Report" was posted at newsbusters.org on Jan. 11, 2023.
- An article by Melissa Koenig and Morgan Phillips titled "Secret Rule Change Will See House Lawmakers Get a \$34,000 Pay Bump–Republicans Slam Democrats for 'Clandestine' Move That Should Have Been 'Debated in Public'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 13, 2023.

### **Comments about George Santos**

• Looking back to December 2022, an article by Andrew Silverstein titled "Congressman-

Elect George Santos Lied About Grandparents Fleeing Anti-Jewish Persecution During WWII" was posted at forward.com on Dec. 21, 2022.

### Kevin McCarthy-finally chosen as House speaker

 An article by Peter Kasperowicz titled "Kevin McCarthy Elected House Speaker in 15<sup>th</sup>

Floor Vote After Days of High Drama" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 7, 2023.

 An article by Tim Meads titled "The 20 House Republicans Who Demanded Change and

Won Are Seen as Heroes (Not Holdouts) to Many" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 7, 2023.

• An article by Namita Singh titled "New House Speaker Kevin McCarthy Thanks Trump for 'Helping Get Those Final Votes' " was posted at independent.co.uk on Jan. 7, 2023.

- An article by Caitlin Doombos titled "Rep. Dan Crenshaw Loses Key Gavel After Calling
   Anti-McCarthy GOPers 'Terrorists' " was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 9, 2023.
- An article by Bradford Betz titled "Florida Rep. Byron Donalds Reveals

Appointment [House Republican Steering Committee] in Exchange for McCarthy House Speaker Vote" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 9, 2023.

• An article by Mark Moore titled "Kevin McCarthy Confirms House Panel Boot for [Adam] Schiff, [Eric] Swalell and [Ilhan] Omar" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 10, 2023.

#### Comments about conservatives

Committee

- An article by Sarah Rumpf titled "[South Dakota Governor] Kristi Noem Demands Answers After U.S. Government Leaks Social Security Numbers of Her and Family" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 7, 2023.
- An article by Nika Shakhnazarova titled "Trump-Loving Entertainer Diamond [Lynnette Hardaway] of 'Diamond and Silk' Dead at 51" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 10, 2023.
- An article by Natalie Musumeci titled "Pro-Trump Commentator Diamond [Lynette Hardaway] Wasn't Sick and 'Just Collapsed' When She Died; Her Friend Mike Lindell Says" was posted at businessinsider.com on Jan. 11, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Rep. Gaetz Says Congress Will Release 14,000 Unseen Hours of January 6 Footage" was posted at thenationalpulse.com on Jan. 11, 2023.

### **DeSantis supporters and detractors**

- An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "Ron DeSantis' Manifesto for the 'Refuge of Sanity' and 'Citadel of Freedom': Governor Vows Tax Cuts and to Defend Children While Taking On 'Unaccountable' D.C. and the Woke Mob—in What Could Be a 2024 Blueprint" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 3, 2023.
- An article by Susie Moore titled "Ron DeSantis Puts the Kibosh on Chinese

Investors

Purchasing Property in Florida" was posted at redstate.com on Jan. 11, 2023.

# **Trump supporters and detractors**

An article by Alia Shoaib titled "Joe Rogan [Podcast]: 'The Morons Had a King'
 With

Donald Trump" was posted at businessinsider.com on Jan. 7, 2023.

An article by Rusty Weiss titled "Trump Calls for Ouster of GOP Senators Who Voted

for \$1.7 Trillion Omnibus Spending Bill" was posted at the political insider.com on Jan. 9, 2023.

- An article by Julia Mueller titled "Trump Responded to Biden Classified Document
   Discovery, Asks When FBI Will Raid His 'Many Homes' " was posted at thehill.com on Jan. 9, 2023.
- An article by John Wagner titled "[Kevin] McCarthy Says He's Willing to Look at Expunging a Trump Impeachment" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Jan. 12, 2023.

#### General interest

- An article by Ruth Bashinsky titled "America's Oldest Person Dies at 115: Supercentenarian Bessie Hendricks Passes Away in Iowa After Living Through 21 Presidents, the Spanish Flu, the Great Depression and Two World Wars–(After Revealing the Secret to Long Life Is 'Hard Work' and Sweets)" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 6, 2023.
- An article by Lizzie May titled "Mel Gibson Is Set to 'Start Filming' Sequel to Controversial 2004 Movie 'The Passion of the Christ' in Spring This Year" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 6, 2023.
- An article by Ronny Reyes titled "Great Salt Lake Is Set to Evaporate Within Five Years

Due to Ongoing 'Megadrought' and Failure to Replenish Water Taken From the Famous Utah Site—as Water Levels Slump 73%" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 6, 2023.

- An article by Emily Laurence titled "Cardiologists Swear by This One Daily Habit to Improve Heart Health [Cook More to Avoid the Sodium Content in Processed Foods]" was posted at parade.com on Jan. 6, 2023.
- An article by Ronny Reyes titled "Moment Killer Pit Bull Is Loaded Into Police Van and

Taken Away to Be Euthanized After Mauling Girl, 7, to Death as She Played in Relative's Yard Near Dog Owner's Home [Baton Rouge, Louisiana]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 8, 2023.

An article by Dalia Faheid titled "Indian-Americans [the Largest Group of Asians in

That Rapidly-Growing Segment of the Texas Population] Driving Change in North Texas as Their Political, Economic Clout Grows" was posted at star-telegram.com on Jan. 8, 2023.

 An article by Brandon Drey titled "FAA Proposes 5G-Safe for All U.S. Aircraft Carriers

by 2024" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 9, 2023.

- An article by Yizeng Li titled "How Cancer Cells Move and Metastasize Is Influenced by the Fluids Surrounding Them–Understanding How Tumors Migrate Can Help Stop Their Spread" was posted at the conversation.com on Jan. 9, 2023.
- An article by Remso Martinez titled "Duke University Assistant Professor [Tracie Canada] Ridiculously Claims Football Injuries Are Racist and 'Disproportionately Affect Black Men'" was posted at boundingintosports.com on Jan. 10, 2023.
- An article by Melissa Koenig and Jennifer Smith titled "Corrupt File and System Reboot

Caused all U.S. Flights to Be Grounded for First Time Since 9/11: NOTAM System and Backup Were Both Infected With Corrupt File—as Pilots Slam 'Ridiculous' Decision to Ground Planes' was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 11, 2023.

 $\cdots \cdots$ 

Isaiah 55:6-11—"Seek you the Lord while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the Lord, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not your thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the Lord. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word by that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."